COURSE STANDARD UP-DATED READING

征用设块

总主编 / 严 军 主编 审读 / Jack Murray(美) Jessica Mever(英) Clarissa Green(澳)

新果然可文阅读





- ★ 提前接触中考试卷高频度出现的多样题相
- 充分把握英美文化的渊源与背景



GONER ER

NEW COURSE STANDARD UP-DATED READING

征服英语

YZL1089015140

九年级

总主编 严 军

主 编 崔首诗

审 读 Jack Murray (美)

Jessica Meyer (英)

Clarissa Green (澳)

撰稿 李光华 孙永贤 荣 萃 孙福杰

白松赵艳谷丹

中国少年儿童新闻出版总社中国少年完全化版社

图书在版编目(CIP)数据

新课标时文阅读 100 篇. 九年级/严军主编;崔首诗编写. —2 版. —北京:中国少年儿童出版社,2007.8(2011.10 重印) ISBN 978-7-5007-7223-1

I.新··· Ⅲ. 严··· Ⅲ. 英语课 - 阅读教学 - 初中 - 教学参考资料 Ⅳ. G634.413

中国版本图书馆 CIP 数据核字(2007)第 117992 号

征服英语 新课标时文阅读 100 篇・九年级

出版发行:中国少年儿童新闻出版总社
 中國少年兒童新闻出版总社
 中國少年兒童武以及京社

出版人: 李字谦执行出版人: 赵恒峰

装帧设计: ************************************
美术编辑:周建明
责任印务:李建国
邮政编码:100708
传 真:010-64132053
and at w
经销:新华书店
印张:10.5
印数:10000 册
定价:16.80元

图书若有印装问题,请及时向印务部联系退换。 版权所有,侵权必究。



会选择篇"

Passage 1 Films at Heping Theatre Next	生活(15)
Week	Passage 13 Instant Messenger
下个星期和平剧院的电影 … (1)	超人气即时聊天工具 (16)
Passage 2 Your Rights at Home and School	Passage 14 Saving the World from Smokers
保护自己的权利(2)	让世界远离吸烟者 (17)
Passage 3 School Kids Face Grown-up	Passage 15 Ways to Deal with Things We
Choices	Throw Away
远离毒品,珍爱青春 (3)	处理旧物的方法 (19)
Passage 4 The White Leather Shoes	Passage 16 Heat Wave Hits China
一双白皮鞋(5)	热浪来袭,抵御高温有高招
Passage 5 Mexico	(20)
墨西哥(6)	Passage 17 Brothers and Sisters
Passage 6 Food Chain	家有兄弟姐妹(22)
食物链(7)	Passage 18 The "Talking Car"
Passage 7 Face to Face with a Witch	"能说会道"的车 (23)
与"女巫"面对面(8)	Passage 19 Tennis Fans Need Courtesy
Passage 8 What Should I Take?	做球迷也要讲礼仪 (24)
该带什么去旅游? (10)	Passage 20 Ready to Roll
Passage 9 Lifelong Learning	准备出发 (25)
终生学习 (11)	Passage 21 Crazy about Network Games
Passage 10 The Bad Kangaroo	为网络游戏而疯狂(27)
淘气的袋鼠(12)	Passage 22 Learning to Avoid Holiday Risks
Passage 11 Gadgets for Work and Play	注意假期出行安全 (28)
工作休闲的小配件(14)	Passage 23 Encouragement
Passage 12 Learn about Other Cultures	鼓舞的力量(29)
走进张家界,感受不同的少数民族	Passage 24 Tips for Protecting Your Eyes

	怎样才能拥有一双明眸 (30)		乌龟和冰淇淋 (46)
Passage 25	Manage Your Emotions	Passage 37	Love of American Style
1 455450 25	学会自我调节(32)		美式爱情 (47)
Passage 26	Ideal Job for Followers of Fashion	Passage 38	The Pleasures of Reading
1 455450 20	理想的工作——时装设计师	0	读书的乐趣 (48)
	(33)	Passage 39	Look for a Better Way to Use
Passage 27	Are You too Shy to Talk to		Your Money
	Westerners?		寻找花钱的好途径 (49)
	你和外国人说话害羞吗?	Passage 40	Malls in the USA
	(34)	O	美国的商业街 (50)
Passage 28	Start with Yourself	Passage 41	A Story of Adidas
	从自我做起(35)		品牌故事——阿迪达斯 (52)
Passage 29	Hunting down the Next Big Story	Passage 42	If You Don't Make Mistakes,
	记者们的工作(36)		You Won't Learn!
Passage 30	How to Get a Good Sleep		失败乃成功之母 (53)
	睡个好觉的奥秘(38)	Passage 43	Enjoy a Good Drink of Milk
Passage 31	Make It a Great Year	louly lu	每天暍杯鲜牛奶 (55)
	在起点为自己加油(39)	Passage 44	The Computer Is Down
Passage 32	My Classmates		电脑也有偷懒时(56)
	我的同学众生相 (40)	Passage 45	Do You Go to Sleep in Class?
Passage 33	Become Best Friends with Your		你在课堂上睡觉吗? (58)
	Parents	Passage 46	Firefighters Come to Help in
	与父母成为最好的朋友 (42)	5	Their Truck
Passage 34	To My Parents		消防员的"独门武器" (59)
	致父母(43)	Passage 47	The FA Cup
Passage 35	My Trouble Tree		中球世界杯 (60)
	我的烦恼树(44)		
Passage 36	The Turtle and The Ice Cream		



Passage 1	Summer Babies May Be Sunnier
	夏天出生的孩子可能更阳光
	(62
Passage 2	It's a Question of Homework
	美国学生的功课 (62
Passage 3	Is the Mountain Really on Fire?
	是什么让"火焰山"着了火?

	SULTA DESCRIPTO A CONTROL DATE DE CONTROL DE	(05)
Passage 4	Beef-eating Soldiers?	
	吃牛肉的守卫?	(64)
Passage 5	Smile Time Takes the Town	
(11) 5	收集微笑((65)
Passage 6	From Zero to Hero	
	不言放弃,就会成功((66)

Passage 7 Eye Care Matters	中国人任伦敦的春节活动
保护好心灵的窗口。(68)	(101) (73)
Passage 8 Chinese Culture Lives on	Passage 13 Kid Make the Menu
中国文化源远流长(69)	学校餐厅吃什么? 我们自己来做主!
Passage 9 My Teacher Hates Me	anii taakkaai
我的老师讨厌我(70)	Passage 14 An Unforgettable Experience
Passage 10 Qinghai Lake	— 次难忘的经历 (75)
走近青海湖··············· (71)	Passage 15 Apple Cinema
Passage 11 Cheering for Competitors	苹果剧院 (76)
为对手喝彩 (72)	Passage 16 The Summer Youth Olympic
Passage 12 Chinese Spring Festival Activi-	Games
ties Held in London	青奥会 (77)



o · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	Passage 12 + 04 - 11M Cost 1:
Passage 1 Drinking Tea Benefits a Lot	Passage 12 An 84-year-old Man Survived in
喝茶好处多 (78)	the Desert
Passage 2 At the Barber's Shop	一位 84 岁老人在沙漠中幸存
在理发店(78)	(91)
Passage 3 Generosity	Passage 13 Shopping
大方(79)	四物(92)
Passage 4 There is No Reason for Father's	Passage 14 Health and Safety Tips for Your
Love	Summer Vacation
父有无疆(80)	暑假中的健康、安全小常识
Passage 5 Time to Celebrate!	(93)
欢庆时光(82)	Passage 15 Be Brave
Passage 6 Hard-working Children	勇于面对 (94)
艰苦的孩子们(83)	Passage 16 Raincoat Turns People Invisible
Passage 7 Inside Africa	魔力雨衣 (96)
探秘非洲(84)	Passage 17 Water for the Future
Passage 8 Bill's Success	流向未来的清流 (97)
比尔的成功(86)	Passage 18 Complain about the Computers
Passage 9 Rules of Internet Communication	望"脑"生"忧" ····· (98)
互联网沟通准则(87)	
Passage 10 Sweet Professor	Passage 19 Money Makes the World Go
教授也温柔(88)	Round
Passage 11 Branching out All Year round	钱让世界不停转动(100)
栽树还需护树——绿化新概念	Passage 20 Scientist Recreates Mona Lisa's
(90)	Voice

7.)以京美丽喜菜的喜菜	Passage 30 Fake Smiling Makes You Un-
科学家重现蒙娜丽莎的声音(101)	happy have siming makes for the
Passage 21 AIDS and add had a second	强颜欢笑会让你更抑郁
艾滋病毒	(113)
	Passage 31 Face to Face at Last
Passage 22 The Smart Way to Beat the	最后——次面对面 ·········(113)
Bullies	
对付恃强凌弱者的高招 (104)	Passage 32 We're Both Wrong 我们都错了(115)
Passage 23 She Was There When I Needed	Passage 33 The Cycle of Childhood Obesity
Her Most	超重儿童的恶性循环 (116)
困境中她伴我左右 (105)	Passage 34 The Skate Board
Passage 24 Computers and Children	想秀滑板不容易(117)
电脑和青少年(106)	Passage 35 Modern-day Lei Feng
Passage 25 Helping Robots to Think and	新时期雷锋时代(118)
Feel	Passage 36 Paris Disneyland
让机器人也会思考 (106)	巴黎迪斯尼乐园 (119)
Passage 26 American Teenagers	Passage 37 The Captain's Consideration
美国青少年 (108)	上校的"体贴" (120)
Passage 27 Love Your Country with Wisdom	Passage 38 An Italian Restaurant
用理性的方式来爱国 (109)	意大利餐厅(121)
Passage 28 Who Keeps Fish as Pets	Passage 39 A Poor Man
谁把鱼当宠物养 (110)	一个可怜的男人 ······ (122)
Passage 29 Lifesaving Class	Passage 38 Lao She and Teahouse
自我保护课 (111)	老舍与《茶馆》 (123)
कि सा सर न	The state of the s
F1 A) 11	· 庆福
	the granter of states findly the states
Passage 1 Wake Up! It's Your Head	Passage 6 Make the Most of Your Time at
Teacher Calling	Camp
快醒醒! 校长来电话了!	投身夏令营 (129)
(124)	Passage 7 Facebook May Cause Depression
Passage 2 Wealth, Success and Love	脸谱网会引起你的困扰。
财富、成功和爱(124)	(130)
Passage 3 The Obstacle in Our Path	Passage 8 Play Safety
路上的障碍 (126)	远离伤害 (130)
Passage 4 Try Not to Be a Cellphone Pain	Passage 9 See History for Yourself
文明使用手机 (126)	
Passage 5 Planning a Balanced Meal	Passage 10 When the Lion Opened Its
计划营养均衡的一餐 (128)	Mouth

当狮子张开腾巴 ······· (132) Passage 11 A Brother like That 如此兄弟 ······ (133) Passage 12 An Old Man and His Dog	Passage 13 We Have Our Talent
· 填 .	空篇
Passage 1 Peaceful Mind from Seaside Life 海边生活带来内心的平静	一堂英语课 ············ (140) Passage 11 Pears Are Ripe or Not
Passage 2 Examine 看病 ······· (137)	Passage 12 Being Kind to Strangers
Passage 3 Nothing to Worry about 没什么好担心的 (138)	Passage 13 Animals in the Supermarket 动物逛超市 (141)
Passage 4 Good News 好消息	Passage 14 The Life Blood of Our Earth
Passage 5 Whose Fault? 谁的错? ····· (138)	Passage 15 Who's Who? 谁是谁? ····· (142)
Passage 6 Pizza 比萨饼 (139)	Passage 16 Logic Problem 趣味推理 ······ (143)
Passage 7 The Killer ⊠	Passage 17 Star-watchers Finally See Venus 百年奇观
Passage 8 French Kids' Interests	Passage 18 Summer Reading

法国儿童的爱好 ……… (139)

一则狗日记 ……… (140)

Passage 9 A Dog's Journal

Passage 10 An English Class

暑假读书 …………(143)

控制你的压力 ………… (144)

Passage 19 Control Your Stress





Films at Heping Theatre Next Week

下个星期和平剧院的电影

Let the Bullets Fly

Chinese film

Director: Jiang Wen

Stars: Ge You, Jiang Wen, Chen Kun

Time: From Wednesday to Friday at 9:00 p.m.

Ticket Price:40 yuan

If You Are the One II

Chinese film

Director: Feng Xiaogang

Stars: Ge You, Shu Qi, Sun Honglei, Yao Chen

Time: From Friday to Sunday, at 6:30 p.m.

Ticket Price:50 yuan

The Chronicles of Narnla: The Voyage of the Dawn Treader

English film

Director: Michael Apted

Stars: Georgie Henley, Skandar Keynes, Ben Barnes

Time: From Tuesday to Saturday, at 9:30 a.m.

Ticket Price:55 yuan

My Own Swordsman

Chinese film

Director: Shang Jing

Stars: Yan Ni, Yao Chen, Sha Yi

Time: From Monday to Wednesday, at 6:00 p.m.

Ticket Price:50 yuan (Half on Monday for children)



根据短文内容,选择正确选项。

1	There will be shown at Hepir	g Theatre next week.	
	A. one English film	B. two Chinese films	3
	C. two English films	D. one American film	m
2	If Mr. Zhou and his 10-year-old son go	to Heping Theatre to	watch My Own Swords
	man on Monday, they need to payA. 55 yuan B. 60 yuan		D. 100 yuan
3	If you are free on Friday morning, you c	an see the film	at Heping Theatre.
	 A. My Own Swordsman B. Let the Bullets Fly C. If You Are the One II D. The Chronicles of Namia: The Voyage 		
4	You can see three films either on	or on	
	A. Wednesday; Friday	B. Tuesday; Wednes	
	C. Thursday; Friday	D. Saturday; Sunday	
5	From the poster, we know is	a director of the film a	nd also an actor in it.
	A. Michael Apted	B. Jiang Wen	
	C. Feng Xiaogang	D. Shang Jing	Stars

Passage 2 Your Rights at Home and School 保护自己的权利

Grown-ups are always telling kids what to do. Do you listen to them? Usually they know what is best for you, but sometimes they can be wrong.

So, China has a special law to keep people under 18 safe. It is called the *Underage Protection Law*(《未成年人保护法》).

Teachers can punish bad students, but they cannot just do anything they like. If a teacher tries to kick you out of class, you can go to the headmaster and tell him you have the right to stay in school.

School buildings and playgrounds must also be safe for children. If the things you use in P. E. class are unsafe, the *Underage Protection Law* says the school must fix(修理) them or get new ones.

Do you know anyone who can't go to school because their parents aren't willing(愿意的) to pay for it? This is also against the law, which says parents must have their kids in school.

Kids have a right to privacy under the law, which says parents and teachers cannot read children's own letters.

The law also protects children's health. It says there should be no smoking in schools and other places where many teenagers go.

Have you ever wondered why tickets for parks and museums are cheaper for students? It's also because of the Underage Protection Law. It says that kids need to have lots of chances to learn.

相	艮据短文内容,选择正确选项。
1	The Underage Protection Law keeps safe.
	A. all the people B. only people under 16
	C. people under 18 D. men and women
2	The Underage Protection Law protects your right
	A. when a teacher tries to kick you out of class
	B. when the things you use in P. E. class are unsafe
	C. when your parents don't allow you to go to school
	D. all of the above
3	Who can read children's own letters?
	A. Children's parents. B. Children's teachers.
	C. Children's friends. D. Children themselves.
4	Why are tickets for parks and museums cheaper for students?
	A. Because few students like to go to those places.
	B. Because students have no money to buy tickets.
	C. Because the <i>Underage Protection Law</i> says students have the right.
	D. Because students don't need to have lots of chances to learn.
5	How many rights does the <i>Underage Protection Law</i> say in the passage?
	A. 3. B. 6. C. 5. D. 7.
	Passage 3 School Kids Face Grown-up Choices

远离毒品,珍爱青春

What would you do if a stranger(陌生人) gave you some medicine and said it would keep you thin or help you do well in exams? Would you take it? This happens sometimes to students in Shenzhen. What those strangers want to give them is drug(毒品). A drug can be anything that changes the way your mind or body works. Students at Shenzhen

Luohu Foreign Language Middle School learn to keep themselves safe by saying "No". Starting this month, other Shenzhen students are also learning about drugs—important lessons.

"Because teens don't know much about drugs, they might want to try them," Zhang Dongsheng, director of Shenzhen's Drug Control Office, said. Liang, 16, was a good student before he tried drugs. One day, some elder friends told him it would be fun. After taking drugs only one time, he found it very hard to stop. Liang began to spend all his time and money on drugs. In the end, he stopped going to school and started stealing(命). In China, drugs are becoming a bigger problem for teens. According to China's national police,1 million people in China were using illegal(违法的) drugs last year, and 72 per cent of them were young people. There were 10,000 drug users under 16.

Students now take trips to rehabilitation centers(戒毒中心) to meet kids who have had problems. Junior 1 student Li Mengnan was shocked(震惊) when she visited a centre in Dongguan, Guangdong last September. "I couldn't help crying when I heard all the sad stories about drug users," she said. Zhang has some good advice on staying clean: "Never try them, even if you're curious(好奇的)."

根据短文内容,选择正确选项。

1 When	a stranger	gives :	you some	medicine	and	says that	can	keep	you	thin,	you	should
--------	------------	---------	----------	----------	-----	-----------	-----	------	-----	-------	-----	--------

A. taste a little		В.	get it home
C. say "No"		D.	be happy
A drug can			

- A. help you do well in the exam
- B. change the way your mind or your body works
- C. keep you thin
- D. make you strong
- 3 Teens want to try drugs because .
 - A. they don't know much about them
 - B. they think it must be fun
 - C. they are curious
 - D. all of the above
- 4 What happened to the student Liang?
 - A. He felt much better than before.
 - B. He began to steal something to get money.



2

- C. He spent all his time on his study.
- D. He began to go to school.
- 5 How did the student Li Mengnan feel on her visit to the rehabilitation centers?
 - A. She was shocked to see so many young drug users.
 - B. She cried when she met some of her classmates in the center.
 - C. She wanted to try some drugs.
 - D. She told some teens to try a little.

Passage 4 The White Leather Shoes —双白皮鞋

It happened towards evening, when I was resting in a cafe. I wore a pair of newly bought white leather shoes, which were rather expensive. Then a boy came to me.

He was in an unfit shirt, looking pale and gaunt(性於的). He looked about eleven or twelve. No sooner had I begun to speak than he opend the box in his hand and took out the tools of shoe-polishing. He bent down, took off my leather shoes, and began to shine them.

He was concentrating on his job when heavy rain began to pour down. People rushed into the cafe(如果食) for protection from the rain. More and more people crowded in and gradually separated the boy from me.

Hours passed, and it turned dark. I had no shoes on my feet and wondered where the boy had been. I thought he would not return my leather shoes, and I would have to walk back home on my bare feet in the night.

When it was near midnight the rain ended, people started to go out. The cafe was to be closed. I had to move to the door, head lowered. Just as I went to the gate, I was speechless, mouth open but no word uttered.

A boy of eleven or twelve, looking very familiar, was sleeping on the floor with his head leaning against a box and his upper body bared. He held a package made of his shirt tightly in his arms.

I shook him slightly and woke him up. He jumped up and rubbed his eyes for a while before he recognized me. Then he opened the package hurriedly, gave me my leather shoes, and apologized to me shyly.

I paid him and wrapped around him his unfit shirt, which had wrapped my leather shoes. After saying goodbye to the boy, I was on my way home, with the image of the boy stay in my mind.





根据短文内容,选择正确选项。

1/1	Maybe my new shoes cost	no Calanagio (Calanagio (Calanagi
	A. expensive B. much	C. cheap D. little
21	The boy shone the shoes to	and frame for all rad, have de di
	A. help people	B. learn from Lei Feng
	C. do it for fun	D. make a living
3	I met the boy	
	A. on my way home	B, in a cafe
	C. at noon	D. when I was working
4	At last Imy new shoes.	
	A. lost B. sold	C. got back D. was robbed of
51	I the how	
	A. was impressed by	B. hated
	C. lasked down on	D. was abasted by



Mexico is located on the south of the United States. It is about one fourth of the size of the United States. Mexico has more than ninety million people. The language of Mexico is Spanish. Mexico is the world's largest Spanish-speaking country.

Mexico City is the capital and largest city of Mexico. The city is also very high. It is 7,349 feet high. This makes it one of the highest capital cities in the world. The population of Mexico City grows bigger every day. About thirty million people live there. It has more people than any other city in the world, even more than Tokyo.

Mexico's three largest export (♯ □) countries are the United States, Canada and Germany. Its three largest import countries are the United States, Canada and Japan.

Mexico also has its special food and plants. Many of the foods we eat started in Mexico. Foods like beans, maize, avocados, tomatoes, peanuts, chili peppers, vanilla, and chocolate come from Mexico. Mexico is also famous for its cactus (仙人掌) plants. Mexico has more kinds of cactus then any other country.

Every year, millions of people go to Mexico to know more about the beautiful country. They have a great time there.

根据短文内容,选择正确选项。

- 11 What language do Mexicans speak?
 - A. English.
- B. Spanish.
- C. French.
- D. Latin.

- 2 Which of the following is NOT true?
 - A. Mexico City is the capital of Mexico.
 - B. The population of Mexico City is 30,000,000.
 - C. Tokyo is one of the cities with the largest population.
 - D. Mexico City is the highest city in the world.
- 3 What does the underlined word "import" mean in Chinese?
 - A. 讲口
- B. 港口
- C. 储存
- D. 工业
- 4 Mexico's three largest export countries does NOT include _
 - A. America
- B. Canada
- C. Germany
- D. China
- 5 According to the passage, we can know . . .
 - A. Mexico is about one third the size of the United States
 - B. Mexico is the world's second biggest Spanish-speaking country
 - C. foods like beans and chocolate come from Mexico
 - D. every year, millions of people go to Mexico on business



All living things on Earth need other living things to live on. Nothing lives alone. Most animals must live in a group, and even a plant grows close together with others of the same kind. Sometimes one living thing kills another. One eats and the other is eaten. Each kind of life eats another kind of life in order to live, and together they form a food chain. Some



food chains are simple, while others are not. But all food chains begin with the sun, and all food chains become broken up if one of the links disappears.

All life needs sunlight to live on. But only plants can use sunlight directly. Plants are "factories". They make food from sunlight, water and things in the soil and air.

Plants feed all other living things. Animals can only use the sun's energy after it has been changed into food by plants. Some animals feed directly on plants, and others eat smaller animals. Meat-eating animals only eat plants indirectly.

What about human beings? We are members of many food chains. We eat wheat,

rice, vegetables, fruits and so on. We also eat meat and drink milk. But men often break up the food chains. They kill wild animals. They also make rivers, lakes and seas dirty. When these rivers, lakes and seas are polluted, the fish in them cannot be eaten. If men eat the fish, they will get strange diseases.

Each form of life is linked to all others. Breaking the links puts all life in danger.

根据短文内容,选择正确选项。

- 1 How does every living thing on Earth live?
 - A. Each plant can live alone.
 - B. Each animal can live alone.
 - C. If living things want to live, they must kill each other.
 - D. Every living thing on earth cannot live without others.
- 2 What does the underlined phrase "broken up" mean in Chinese?
 - A. 分手
- B. 驱散
- C. 打断
- D. 散开
- 3 Which living things can use the sun's energy directly?
 - A. Animals.

- B. Plants.
- C. Both animals and plants.
- D. All living things.
- 4 Plants make food from _____
 - A. water, sunlight and the soil
 - B. water and things in the soil and air
 - C. water, sunlight and things in the soil
 - D. sunlight, water and things in the soil and air
- 5 Who often breaks up the food chains?
 - A. Human beings.

B. Animals.

C. Plants and animals.

D. Men and wild animals.

Passage 7 Face to Face with a Witch 与"女巫"而对而

It was the first time I had been to the principal's office(校长办公室). And I knew what she was going to ask me.

Why had I been running on the concrete(水泥) in the playground? Why hadn't I followed the school rules?

The principal's secretary(秘书) was sitting at her desk. She kept asking me questions like whether I liked school and what grade I was in. I didn't want to talk to her, so I just gave one-word answers.

Then she asked what my dad did. But I didn't really know what he did, so I made something up. "He plays basketball—for the Boston Celtics(波士顿凯尔特人队)," I said.

The secretary just looked at me and said nothing more. A segred parameter said until

Just then, the door of the principal's office opened. There she was, the woman that everyone called "the witch".

Was she really that bad? I was surprised to see her office walls were bright yellow, and there were some nice pictures on the desk.

She told me about the pictures. I was surprised that she had a family and a kid, just like me.

Then she asked how my family was. It turned out she had known me since I was only a few weeks old. I was happy to hear that. If she knew my mum, then I wouldn't get in much trouble.

She cleaned the cut on my knee and told me to be more careful. She also told me about the rules of the playground. But she didn't punish or shout at me. And I forgot all the bad things I had heard about "the witch". I had met her, and I knew she was nice.

根据短文内容,选择正确选项。

- 1 Why was the writer afraid to see the principal?
 - A. The principal had known his mother before.
 - B. He didn't see the principal before.
 - C. He played on the playground.
 - D. He broke the school rules.
- 2 What did the writer's father do?
 - A. He was a basketball player.
 - B. He was a secretary.
 - C. He was the principal's friend.
 - D. We don't know.
- 3 Which of the following is not true?
 - A. The writer did not know the school rules at all.
 - B. The principal was very kind and nice.
 - C. The principal had known the writer before. Algorially, in whether the principal had known the writer before.
 - D. The writer liked the principal at last.

